DEED Office of Adult Career Pathways – SFY 26/27 Southeast Asian Economic Disparities RFP Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs)
1. I’d like to attend both July 16th webinars for the Southeast Asian Economic Disparities Relief and Women’s Economic Security Act RFPs, but I can’t find the meeting times or where to register for them. The links in the RFPs go directly to the Webex meetings. Could you direct me to the registration pages?

a. Please note that pre-registration is not required for RFP webinars. Webinar dates and times are listed in the “Questions” section near the end of each RFP. To attend, simply use the provided webinar link at the scheduled date and time.

2. (Our Agency) is very excited to see the new SEA RFPs available. I wanted to reach out to ensure that (Our Agency’s) current contract extension would not conflict with the timeline of this new RFP.   Since (we) requested the extension for our current SEA grant through December of 2025, and the timeline listed on the RFP states that Award notifications would be finalized by October 8th, 2025, and grant start dates would be the date all parties have signed the contract, there could be a possibility for a slight overlap in these two contracts. While we have historically experienced a delay in that grant start date as the contract finalization process can often take more time, we wanted to reach out to see if there is anything we should be considering for our RFP and to ensure a smooth transition between the two contracts. 

a. Our anticipated award notification date for SFY26-27 Southeast Asian competitive grant is October 8, 2025 and hope that new programs will not conflict with current Southeast Asian programs.  An agency that has a current SFY 24-25 Southeast Asian Disparities grant/contract may apply for a SFY 26-27 SEA grant.  Agencies will want to consider performance measures for each grant separately.  Any money left from the funds from SFY 24 – 25 will be forfeited and may not be rolled into a new program.  
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